
 
 
 
Meeting Notes 
April 3, 2002 
 
President Cheryl Baugh called the meeting to order at 7:08 p.m. 
Secretary Cheri Wilson read the minutes from the March meeting, which were approved. 
Treasurer Jim Mueller provided the treasurer’s report. 
 
Old Business 
 
No alcohol is allowed on the event premises regardless of whether the individual drinking 

is a member of the club or a spectator.  A representative from the club will talk 
with the person and they will be asked to leave, not just to stop drinking. 

 
Appropriate driving in and around the venue is an expectation of drivers as well as 

spectators.   If someone is not following safe driving a club official with talk with 
the driver and ask them to leave.  Appropriate driving behavior will be discussed 
at the drivers meeting and will be posted at registration. 

 
New Business 
 
Virtual Office Systems and American Title Group have sponsored the series for the year 

and will be given special billing on trophies and advertising at each event.  It was 
proposed that the series be named after the series sponsors.  Other sponsors 
include Jordan Weist of Rest Easy Mattress, Mueller, Yuva and Osterman CPA’s, 
and Lorin Wamsley Real Estate Lending.   

The Coca-Cola site is available for the August event.  Tim Steck will update the website 
with the new location. 

 
Bill Baugh asked for support for a commemorative stamp to celebrate 50 years of the 

production for the Corvette. 
 
Bruce Shelton stated that there is a developer who is asking for investors into the Oregon 

Motor Plex that may be built just north of Lane County.  The site will be available 
to autocrossers, short track, outlaws and dragstrip activities.  Ground breaking 
will be this fall and will be available in spring 2003.  Larry Dilley would be 
willing to do a presentation for the club for all interested parties. 

 
Bonnie Mueller provided a Larison HillClimb update.  The road is in good condition with 

little deterioration over the winter.  The $80.00 fee to the Forest Service has been 
mailed for  the use of the road.  The country club has been reserved for the annual 
dinner. 

 



A work party will be held at the Baugh’s home on April 27 at 9:00 a.m.  The registration 
trailer will be cleaned out and the timing trailer needs to have stain or seal put on 
the wood interior. 

 
The following people have volunteered to provide website articles:  May - Bonnie 

Mueller, June - Tim Thoming, July – Bill Baugh, August – Cheryl Baugh, 
September – open, October – Jim Mueller. 

 
Brett Howard brought up the following concerns about the Monaco site:   Who is signing 

waivers?  Can we get all persons including spectators to sign them?  It was agreed 
that a club official will be patrolling to make sure that anyone who is in the 
following paces has signed the waiver and is wearing a wrist band: grid, pre-grid, 
on track, anyone who crossed driving areas.  Spectators on the grass do not have 
to sign a waiver. 

 
We had a lengthy discussion regarding signage at the Monaco site.  It was agreed that 

signs will be made and posted for the following:  designated parking areas, stay 
off the bark, and no alcohol allowed. 

 
Bonnie Mueller stated that she has the technology to broadcast driver times over the 

radio.   
 
It was discussed that someone will do a course walk with novice drivers during the time 

that other drivers are receiving work assignments.  Also a list of “10 simple 
directions for Novice Drivers” will be made and distributed at registration with 
some of the following information:  registration, present license, how and where 
to tech vehicle, walking the course. 

 
Bonnie Mueller and Pat Ezard will get together prior to the next event to edit and print 

2002 rule books. 
 
The following persons will be working registration; Cheri Wilson, Carin Zimmer, Brad 

Moffet, Joel Hazen-Diehm, Cheryl Baugh, and Keith Olsen. 
  
The meeting was adjourned at 8:03 p.m.  
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